Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

February 2, 2003

Noon



3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar


Directors present:

Mike Abel, Liz Reagor, Laura Sites Reynolds

Directors excused absent:
Susan Markowitz, Bob Williams

Others present:

Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy Corp 





Peter Miller – CAMCO

The meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm by President Abel. 

Minutes of the November 11, 2002 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

Mr. McClintock reviewed 1) the audited financial statements dated October 31, 2002, 2) the Report to the Board of Directors, and 3) results of the 2002 CAMCO Payroll and Work Order System Work. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the audited financial statements as presented. 

In discussion of the reserve fund level and components scheduled for replacement, it was recommended that decks, railings, windows, and screens be 

added for replacement. Mr. Miller will enlarge the replacement reserve worksheet with these items for the Board to review at the next meeting. Wayne Bridges of Salomon Smith Barney will be invited to the next meeting to discuss the Association’s replacement fund investments.  

The Board reviewed the November and December 2002 financial statements prepared by CAMCO.

The following maintenance items were discussed:

1) A letter from Sierra Paint & Chemical regarding the failure of the black trim on primarily southern and western surfaces was reviewed. The contractor is working with the stain manufacturer to determine the cause of the failure to prevent it from happening again. The contractor will repaint the failed areas this spring and summer. 

2) A four-day power outage prior to Christmas left the buildings unheated with temperatures dropping. The CAMCO maintenance crew turned off units’ water service where possible and left water dripping in other units. Pipe freezes were minimal in crawl spaces. No units experienced interior damage. 

Mr. Miller reported on the status East West Partners Development plans with Northstar. A Memorandum of Understanding is being finalized by the Northstar Development Advisory Committee for signing with EWP. The Draft Environmental Impact Report for the Northstar Village was distributed to interested parties in Nov. The deadline for comment was extended to January 16, 2003. The California Regional Water Quality Control Board Lahonton Region commented to the Placer Country Planning Department that the developer was “piecemealing” the project and putting higher levels of sediment in the Truckee River. 

Mr. Miller reported that he had met in December with the NPOA President and General Manager regarding the proposed parking lot. The Association has

opposed the lot construction on the grounds that the access driveway will interfere with the ski back and use land that should be earmarked for future recreation facility purposes. While in November Northstar agreed to construction of a bridge for ski traffic below the driveway, a recent offer from Northstar involves construction of a lot below the existing 20 dedicated NPOA spaces and will not involve construction of a bridge. The NPOA parking lot committee reviewed the offer and concluded that ownership of the entire existing parking area below Club Northstar comprising 60 spaces will better suit NPOA’s purposes. Thus, the driveway, ski bridge, and parking lot may not be constructed. Negotiations between NPOA and Northstar over this are taking place over the winter. 

The Property Manager reported that the underwriting department of State Farm Insurance was requesting that a plumbing contractor perform an inspection of the units and provide a report to underwriting within 120 days of the policy renewal.

Additionally, all owners are to be notified to maintain heat to all unoccupied and vacant units to reduce the chance of water damage caused by frozen pipes.

In Architectural Review Committee business Mr. Miller presented Rubicon Broadband Reception Systems antennas for review by the board. The board approved installation of the antennas and requested that they be installed out of view and be painted to match the buildings. A multi year guarantee on pricing of the service will be requested by the property manager on behalf of the Association.   

In other business a letter from Kit Kelly, the NPOA General Manager, requesting input from homeowners over the future of the nature trail / par course was discussed. The board expressed interest in having the par course repaired and maintained as in years past when par course exercising was more popular.

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Monday April 28, 2003 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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